

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM

FROM: The Office of the City Manager **DATE:** March 26, 2018

SUBJECT: Texas Fire Chiefs Association Best Practices Recognition Program

Award

PRESENTER: Stan Tinney, Fire Chief

GENERAL DESCRIPTION:

On February 15, 2018 the North Richland Hills Fire Department was notified that it has been awarded "Recognized" status from the Texas Fire Chiefs Association (TFCA) Best Practices Recognition Program. TFCA Board Member and Round Rock Fire Chief Robert Isabell will present this honor to the City of North Richland Hills during the March 26, 2018 City Council Meeting.

North Richland Hills is the 16th fire department in the state of Texas to receive this recognition. To earn this honor a department must undergo a thorough evaluation, audit and on site review of their Administration and Organization, Emergency Medical Services, Fire Prevention, Risk Reduction, Community Outreach, Safety and Health, and Professional Standards and Conduct.